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Dear Parents,  
It doesn't seem possible that 
I’m writing the last newsletter 
of 2023. Where has the year 
gone? We’ve had a particularly 
busy fortnight in school and 
it’s been so lovely that many 
of you have been able to join 
us for the various festivities 
that have been taking place. 
As we have journeyed through 
the season of Advent, the 
children have continued to prepare 
for the celebration of Jesus’ birth 
with our KS2 Carol Service, the EYs 
Nativity and Key Stage 1’s 
performance of Penguin Pete. For 
those of you who have been able to 
join us this week, I’m sure you’ll 
agree, there was definitely a festive 
feel in the hall.  
Finally, it was lovely to be able to 
gather our school community 
together to end the week with our 
whole school Mass this morning.  

Sharing festive cheer with our local 
community 

We were really proud of our choir who went next 
door earlier this week to sing to the residents at 
the care home. They sang a collection of festive 
songs, some of which the 
residents enjoyed joining 
in with too. The children 
then spoke to and wished 
the residents a Merry 
Christmas leaving them 
with smiles on their 
faces.  

The launch of the St Ed’s Echo Newspaper 
We hope that many of you found time to read the newspaper 
that landed in your inbox yesterday, the first issue of the 
St Ed’s Echo. It was fabulous to see how the idea from a 
couple of our Year 6s grew into the creation of Newspaper 
club with such a keen group of children wanting to 
contribute to it’s creation. They have worked incredibly 
hard over many weeks to produce their first issue and they 
were so excited to send it to print and share it with us 
yesterday. It was lovely for them to hear such positive 
feedback from staff and children when they spoke to us all 
and then delivered copies to each classroom too. We’re now 
looking forward to reading their next issue.  



Diary Dates 
 

Tue 19th Dec Tuck shop—3:20pm on the playground  
Wed 20th Dec Christmas lunch 
   Last day of term—non-uniform day (festive clothing welcome!) 

Christmas Holidays 
Wed 3rd Jan PD Day (children not in school) 
Thur 4th Jan Children return to school 
Mon 15th Jan Deadline for applying for Reception school places for September 2024 
Thur 18th Jan Kinetic Letters handwriting programme parent information session  - 2:15pm  

St Edmunds’ Reverse Advent Calendar  
I mentioned in the last newsletter about the 
Reverse Advent Calendar food bank collection that 
the staff are currently gathering ready to donate 
at the end of next week. Thank you to the families 
who have already sent in some food donations to 
contribute to this collection. If you would like to 
contribute to this, there is still time and donations 
can be brought to the school office up until the end 
of term next Wednesday.   

A message from the Friends Committee 
A big thank you from The Friends to all those who supported the school discos on Friday 1st 
December. It was a fabulously festive night with lots of fun and amazing dancing. We could not have 
done it without all the volunteers who helped make it a huge success. We have raised enough money 
to add some extra Christmas fun to the end of term for the children and to put towards our longer 
term project to develop the play equipment for all the children to enjoy at break times, so thank you 
for your support. Look out for more Friends events in the new year and details of how you can get 
involved. Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas, from The Friends Committee  

Celebrating our GOLD success 
We are delighted to be able to share with you our recent success in having been 
reaccredited as a GOLD Rights Respecting School. We were so pleased that the 
efforts invested to showcase to the assessor so much of what we do day in day 
out at St Edmunds resulted in some really complimentary feedback. The report 
received last week made reference to the following strengths of our school:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The assessor spoke with over 50 children and a number of staff who work in different roles in our 
school and some parents. Visit highlights noted in the report which we are really proud of included 
comments such as, “There is a caring and inclusive ethos where staff and children ensure that 
everyone, particularly those with learning differences or a disability, feel supported and fully 
involved in school life”, “The school’s work on health and wellbeing is notably strong” and “Pupil voice 
is valued highly, and the range of pupil voice groups gives many opportunities for children to put 
their suggestions forward, and for these to be acted upon.” 

Donations of wellies 
We are on the look out for 

any pairs of children’s 
wellies that your child has 
outgrown and is no longer 

making use of at home. We 
will be talking more about 

wellies in the new year but in the 
meantime, if you have any unwanted pairs, 
please send them into school and we will 

happily put them to good use.  



Staffing changes 
This week we welcomed back Mrs 
Leighton-Scott from maternity leave. 
She enjoyed spending time with the 
Year 3 staff and children and looks 
forward to working alongside Miss 
Osborn in 3OM from January.  
Next week we say goodbye and good 
luck to Mrs Mahler-Strzelecki who is 
taking up a full-time teaching post in 
another primary school. We are 
thankful of all that she has done to 
support the children she has taught 
over the 7 years she has worked at St 
Edmunds. We wish her well for the 
next chapter of her teaching career.  

Key stage 2 French phonics 
An important part of learning a language is to 
improve our spelling and pronunciation. In 
French this week Year 3 and Year 5 have been 
learning to recognise certain sounds and the 
way they are spelt and created display work for 
their classrooms : Year 3 looked at the nasal 
vowel "on" , Year 5 learnt to distinguish 
between the "u" sound and the "ou" sound. 

 

Christmas Fundraising  
Thank you for your support with our 
recent fundraising events. We were 
delighted to have raised £387.20 
from our festive fundraising day last 
Thursday when the children came to school 
wearing something festive. This money will be 
donated to  CAFOD’s Advent Appeal to help 
provide supplies to families around the world to 
stay safe and survive this winter.  
Thank you also to any of you who purchased the 
Christmas cards or other available items with 

your child’s design on them. We raised a 
fantastic £596.20 that we will use to 
support the children in school.  

Tuck shop Tuesday!  
Following the disco events at the beginning of December, the Friends have quite a lot 
of sweets, crisps and drinks still. They are going to be running a tuck shop on the 
playground after school on Tuesday to sell these items. They’re hoping lots of you will 
come along and grab a 50p pre-Christmas tuck shop treat to help raise a few more 
££s for the school and avoid these items going to waste.  



Music galore! 
We’ve had a fortnight of music galore at St 
Eds and it’s been lovely that so many parents 
have been able to come in and join us.  

We enjoyed our Rocksteady gig on Thursday 
last week and the bands had a fabulous time performing to us all and showcasing the hard 
work they’ve put in to their band practices this term. The ‘crowd’ were cheering and 
clapping along supporting them as they performed and the hall has bursting with energy!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday all of the 
children in KS2 who have been 
learning to play the guitar in 
school with Mr Watson shared 
a selection of pieces that they 
have been learning. For some 
of these children, they have 
only been playing the guitar 

since September and this was their 
first time performing to an 
audience. We were really proud of 
them.  

The choir also performed for us 
some of the most recent songs that 
they have been learning. The rest 
of the school sat in absolute silence 
as their listened to them sing and 
there were a few tissues needed at 
one point too! 


